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In 2019, Peterborough Independent Podcasters underwent a strategic planning process which identified 3 main priorities for the organization for the following three years. Below is an update on what progress has been made towards each goal in this past year ending August 31, 2021.
1.    Building a sustainable and resilient organization
COVID-19 has accelerated a process of developing internal capacity for PIP operations. We’ve made a lot of progress this past year in cementing our operations and documenting them for future volunteer and staff involvement. 
Part of the intention for this strategic direction is building regularity in operations and increasing capacity for further growth, we’re on track towards this goal.
2.    Serving the local podcast community
This past year we developed a niche of new programming that offers the local podcast community opportunities to share their knowledge and receive knowledge from their peers. The Audiocraft Festival and our other workshops were excellent examples of serving the local podcast community.
We also have been able to develop assets that are not-event-based like the resources website that will suit podcasters who want to learn at their own pace.
3.    Fostering strong relationships
PIP continues to have a strong relationship with local organizations including Trent Radio, Sadleir House, and the local arts community. The Audiocraft Festival was a great experience for building a new relationship with local music store, Maar’s Music.
